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2024 Patrick Chong 
Memorial Scholarships
Johnson Investment Counsel Recognizes Outstanding Students
Jason Jackman, CFA, Chief Executive Officer of Johnson Investment Counsel, presented the 
Patrick Chong Memorial Scholarship to two outstanding students, Robert Grimaldi and 
Sydney Richard.

Robert Grimaldi is the son of Operations Associate Ann Grimaldi. He is an incoming senior 
at the University of Cincinnati studying Neurobiology. Robert hopes to continue his 
education in a medical school program after graduation. 

Sydney Richard the daughter of Client Support Assistant & Office Coordinator, Michelle 
Richard. She holds an Associates of Science degree from Edison State Community College 
and will be continuing her education this fall at Tiffin University. Sydney is pursuing a 
double major in biology and chemistry with a focus in forensic science and hopes to 
continue her education in a medical school program to become a forensic pathologist.

Johnson Investment Counsel established the Patrick Chong Memorial Scholarship in
remembrance of Patrick Chong, a Portfolio Manager Assistant at JIC, who died of colon
cancer in 2002 at the age of 31. In his memory, JIC annually awards two $3,500
scholarships to children of Johnson Investment Counsel employees.

A committee of educators and administrators at the University of Cincinnati judges
applicants on the basis of scholastic achievement, extra-curricular activities, community
involvement, and proven potential in college curriculum. 

From left: Sydney Richard, Jason Jackman, Robert Grimaldi


